NORTHAMPTON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
SUMMARY OF FORMAL ACTIONS TAKEN AT 

Monday, November 9, 2020, REGULAR MEETING

This document summarizes formal actions taken on substantive matters at the regular meeting of the Northampton County Board of Education on November 9, 2020.  This document is provided for the convenience of the public and does not constitute the official minutes of the meeting.  For details such as the precise substance of main motions, any subsidiary motions, the names of members who made and seconded motions, staff presentations and public comments, and the times the meeting was called to order, recessed, reconvened, and/or adjourned, please consult the official minutes of this meeting, which are maintained as audio or video recordings and available for public inspection in the office of the Superintendent and on the Board of Education website.                 

 

Members Present:  Rhonda Taylor, Chair; Dr. Marjorie Edwards, Vice Chair; Lucy Edwards, 

Josephine Dunn, Barbara Stephenson, Theresa Scott, Tony Burnette, Dr. Pamela Chamblee, ex officio
Others Present:  Administration and interested parties

The Board convened the Board Meeting at 5:35 p.m.

ACTIONS TAKEN:

Closed Session.  Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to go into closed 

session at approximately 5:37 p.m. pursuant to G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(1) and (a)(6) to prevent 

the disclosure of confidential personnel files under G.S. 115C-321, to consider matters relating 

to initial employment of an individual employee, and to prevent the disclosure of confidential 

student records under G.S. 115C-402.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

The Board reconvened the meeting at 6:32 p.m.

Approval of the Meeting Agenda.  Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to amend the Board Agenda to add Air Quality Study of the Creeksville Site to the agenda as item #14.04. The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. L. Edwards to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

Business Before the Board:  Information (School/Community Showcase)

John 3:16 Presentation – Ms. Carolyn Ross Holmes.  Dr. Chamblee introduced to the Board Ms. Carolyn Ross Holmes, Programs Director for John 3:16 of Roanoke Rapids.  Ms. Holmes addressed the Board saying good evening and stating that she would like to thank the Board for this opportunity to share with them briefly some of the programs that are in place to help families and children.  Ms. Holmes shared the following information regarding what John 3:16 provides for students and the communities:

1)  We are a Christian organization with the mission to address the impact of poverty and trauma on families with children in Halifax, Northampton, and Warren Counties.  We do this for advocacy, education, empowerment, and community collaborations.  I will share with you one of our four values that I feel relates to this area in terms of our commitment to the community.  

“We are part of a community, we serve, and we strive to build productive relationships with people, businesses, schools, churches, and other organizations in the community.  We use our gifts, talents, and abilities to advance the well being of our communities for those we encounter.  We approach people and situations with compassion.”  

2)  I would like to bring to your attention tonight about our after-school program that we had to adjust like everyone else in response to COVID where we had in-person encounters with our young people where our wireless was a success.  It is primarily geared for assisting our young people with their homework and we provide snacks.  So we did it in-person and now we are even doing it virtually.  Therefore, every two weeks on our “Feel Friday” my site coordinator and I make deliveries to the children who participate in our after-school program with activities and snacks for everyday of the week.  Once the child signs on via Zoom they are in a group setting with our leader for each session and then we also go into breakout rooms to give more individualized assistance to our children in regards to math and reading.  We have fun activities where we have centers and they are having an opportunity to engage in doing math, science, reading, and some of the STEM projects.  The activity the children really like is the one that involves food called the “snack attack” in which we provide our youngsters with the ingredients to actually make one of the snacks that they are going to enjoy that afternoon.

3)  We also do “Reading Pods” each week with the children.  They really enjoy that—and that is when you give them an opening line and they follow it up with additional sentences to create their own story.  They know it as being fun activities; but we see it as one of those opportunities to try to reinforce their writing skills and their communication skills as well.  We also make available to our youngsters in another breakout type session, “Reading Buddies”.  With the “Reading Buddies” we would have one of our older middle school students read with one of the younger students.  So we have made the link and pivoted what we offer in-house into our virtual experiences in which we are proving to stay connected and to continue to support our young people with their academics.  

4)  One of the other items that we include in our packets that we send home is that our children are given two books for them to read and they give us a little, mini book report on those books that they have read and we have come to find out that we have a couple of students that are really ferocious readers.  

5)  Well that is kind of everything in a nutshell for our “Wireless for Success—The After School Program”.  We also continue with academics even throughout the summer.  This past summer we did a virtual summer camp that was pretty robust, because we embraced what was available to us from some resources that otherwise may not have been available if we did an in-person meeting.  For an example, this summer we were able to collaborate with the Center for Energy Education and we did STEM Projects as a part of the campus experience with our youngsters.  We were also able to collaborate with Working Landscape and they were awesome in terms of providing the curriculum for the fruits and produce of the season along with a learning packet and recipes that the kids were able to make this a part of their cooking session.  We were also fortunate to expose them to the world of theater and we collaborated with the Lakeland Cultural Arts Center.  Their artistic director provided an actor’s warm-up workshop with the kids.  He is actually continuing to do that with our after-school youngsters as well.  Then we were able to provide an opportunity for them to do Zumba and the Zumba instructor zoomed in from Greenville and just as much we got them up and moving, but we were also able to bring things down a little bit with our Yoga instructor who zoomed in from Raleigh.  Therefore, the collaborations that we have been able to connect to and bring those different resources to incorporate it into the programming so that we are able to offer opportunities for our young people that they may not otherwise been exposed to.  So I am really excited about what we did with the summer camp and how we are going to adapt it on a continuous basis in our after-school program.

5)  Needless to say, we have multiple other programs that continue to support the family on a whole, but those are the two I thought that you would be the most interested in terms of the academic success of our young people.  Therefore, I just wanted to make you aware of the programming and to make the invitation to just refer kids and especially now with it being virtual.  We have more access to reach our young people across the service area.  We provide services to families in Warren, Halifax as well as Northampton Counties and I know logistically in the past given our physical location here in Littleton it may have been a barrier to engage young people from the Northampton County Schools.  Now that we are virtual, that is something that I wish you would strongly consider that we provide that programming service to youngsters in your school district.

Chair Taylor informed Ms. Holmes that she had the opportunity to visit her site with the County Manager about a month ago and she brought that information back.  Chair Taylor stated that she does have a couple of questions and they are:  what age group does your tutors normally tutor and what qualifications do they have as tutors?

Ms. Holmes responded to Chair Taylor that we have one high school teacher from Warren County Schools in Math and she is available on Wednesdays and she can do up to Pre-Algebra from elementary through middle school.  She is available two days out of the week on Mondays and Wednesdays.  Ms. Holmes further stated that we have a retired nurse that brings the background of the sciences.

Chair Taylor informed Ms. Holmes and the Board that we have talked about using Social Services and that we are willing to be the drop-off medium for any student that wants to take part in the after-school program.  What they do is put a tote together with all of the activities and the meals as well and they need a drop-off point, because of course Northampton County is large.  So we are willing to work together to try to come up with whatever is best for the family, because we do things for families that have children.  Therefore, I got real excited about some of the things that you have to offer, but one of our main concerns are the tutors, such as having someone for these children to call late at night or when they are in the middle of doing their homework to have a point of contact.  That would be someone they would be able to have access to.  

Dr. Chamblee asked Ms. Holmes if she could tell them what the referral process is.
Ms. Holmes informed Dr. Chamblee that it is a simple phone call to our office and they would take it from there.  She added to be mindful that the after-school program runs from 3:00 – 5:30 p.m. on Monday through Thursday.  Also, given the dedication of our volunteers, if there is the need for a time outside of those hours, that is something I am open to discussing to work that out.

Dr. Chamblee asked Ms. Holmes if she would give them the best number to call for the referral process.
Ms. Holmes responded to Dr. Chamblee that the number is 586-1800.

Dr. Chamblee asked Ms. Holmes do you have a maximum number of students that you service.
Ms. Holmes responded to Dr. Chamblee that right now we would like to stay at 24 students.  Right now we have 14 students who are actively engaged; therefore, we have 10 openings.

Chair Taylor asked the Board Members if they had any other questions for Ms. Holmes.
Dr. Chamblee informed Ms. Holmes that we really appreciate you sharing this information with us.  We will definitely pass this along and we want our kids involved.  Thank you also for your service to students.

Ms. Holmes responded to Dr. Chamblee “thank-you so much”!

Chair Taylor thanked Ms. Holmes and John 3:16 for her presentation.  

Introduction of New Personnel

Dr. Kelvin Edwards informed the Board that there are no new personnel tonight.

Public Comments

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board that there are no Public Comments at this time.

Mr. Burnette informed Chair Taylor that it was his understanding that the Board received a letter from Mr. Mack Sykes.

Dr. Chamblee thanked Mr. Burnette and informed Board that we are in receipt of a request under Public Comments and it is dated November 6, 2020, P.O. Box 562, Conway, NC.

This letter is addressed to Ms. Rhonda Taylor, Board Chair, Northampton County School Board and it reads as follows:

“I would like to request a list with annual salaries and any bonus money paid in 2020.  Your assistance in this matter will be greatly appreciated.  Please mail this information to my listed address.” Dr. Chamblee stated that there are six persons listed and they are:  Dr. Pamela Chamblee, Superintendent; Dr. Kelvin Edwards, Assistant Superintendent; Ms. Judy Modeste, Finance Officer; Ms. Geneva Faulkner, Executive Director of Curriculum & Instruction;

Ms. Jorgette Williams, Whole Child Director; and Mr. Ryan Branch, Transportation Supervisor.  Dr. Chamblee further stated that the letter is signed, thanks, W. M. Sykes, Jr., P.O. Box 562, Conway, NC.  Therefore, Mr. Sykes has requested the annual salaries and bonuses paid to only six people out of this district.  Dr. Chamblee shared that she believes that 

Mr. Sykes operates Nationwide Insurance in Conway.  

Dr. Chamblee informed Mr. Sykes that if he is on the Zoom call that we will have this information for him and that he can stop by and she would be glad to put it in his hands. 

Mr. Burnette informed Dr. Chamblee that he is glad that she answered that question, because we want the public to know that it is public information that any citizen requesting any information dealing with the district and that information is free to the public.  That is with transparency that it is fully known to our citizens.

Dr. Chamblee responded to Mr. Burnette, absolutely.

Ms. Dunn asked Dr. Chamblee for clarification that he is to pick the information up here.  It is not going to be mailed to him?

Dr. Chamblee informed Ms. Dunn that Mr. Sykes can come by the office and I will be glad to answer any questions he may have.

Superintendent’s Information

Superintendent’s Updates

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board and audience of the following updates:

· We are eagerly awaiting the opening of schools and we want our kids back.  It is unfortunate that our community spread for COVID continues to trend upward.  There are 620 positive cases of which 548 have recovered; thus far we have 23 deaths, and 49 active cases.  Of course we have stated that we will remain on Plan C until first semester and I will keep everyone updated.  We will continue to stay in touch with our Health Department Director as well as follow the CDC and NCDHHS guidelines.    

· The good news is that our Pre-K though 2nd grades’ tablets have arrived and we are excited about that!  We have received 500 tablets as a result of the CARES Act PRC-163.  These tablets will be deployed before Thanksgiving.  Therefore, we want to thank our parents for their patients with us and for allowing the system work for us to get these products into the country.  Thank you so much for that parents. 

· Last week, our elementary students benchmark tested using Case 21 Benchmarking System and this week we have our high school students who will have Benchmark Testing.  Anyone who does not have Internet services, we are providing a paper and pencil opportunity for those students.

· On Wednesday, November 11th is Veterans’ Day and we certainly want to give honor and the utmost respect to the men and women who have served and who are currently serving our country.  We thank you for protecting our freedoms and for serving bravely!  School is also closed on that day for students and staff in honor of our Veterans.

· On November 12th and 13th, principals, select teachers, and instructional coaches will be attending the Virtual Northeast RESA Conference.  Northampton County Schools will present in about 5 sessions and I am so excited about this opportunity, because when first presented with this news none of our directors were eager to present to show people what we are doing and how we are getting it done in Northampton County; therefore, I am proud of that.  Also, I will moderate sessions for that event.  

· I am particularly proud of the fact that Northampton County Schools is beginning to recognize its strengths and operate within.  Even in this virtual world, we are finding hidden jewels and pockets of talent to showcase our work.  We are pleased that we are able to offer tutoring sessions after regular school hours to support families and our teachers will also be involved in tutoring.  We are also engaging in a contract that Attorney Malone is looking over for us where we are using some of our monies to also hire retired teachers or certified teachers to also avail themselves to tutor our students.  So it was good to hear Ms. Holmes say that and with all of us working together with all of this collective effort we should see our students really show some improvement and being where they need to be.  So I am excited about that and I am proud of our teachers who are providing the service for our students.

· I want to thank our Board Chair for representing us on our DPI Visit on October 20th.

We had an awesome team who highlighted and showcased, “What Resiliency Really Looks Like In A Time of Pandemic”.  DPI was very complimentary and impressed with the amount of work and the type of work that we had completed in this district since the “pandemic” started.  

· I also wanted to say “thank you” to the State Department and State Superintendent Mark Johnson for the bonus money that was allotted to teachers and to principals.  The State directed funding and we are very grateful to receive the funding.  We know that there are others who are deserving and we will be mindful of that as well so we want to thank the State for providing that opportunity as well.

· Board Members, I would like to request another opportunity to have a Joint Luncheon Meeting on December 14, 2020 with our County Commissioners perhaps at the Wellness Center.  I would suggest something like 12:00 noon to 1:30 p.m. and on that day have an early Board Meeting to start around 2:00 p.m.  

· I would also like to inform you that we are looking at the building next door with all of the surplus property that is in there.  If you go by the door it is right there at the door.  Also, we do want to use Policy No. 6560 to surplus some of that equipment that is over there and to clean that building out as much as we can.

· In our long and short-range vision, we know that with our numbers looking the way that they are appearing on our western end so I do want to say to our Board as part of our long-range vision we might be looking to either consolidate some schools as a result of our numbers on the western end.  Therefore, I do want to put that out there so that you will be mindful of that and aware as we continue to look at what our enrollments number are appearing.

· November 25th will be Early Release and schools will be closed on November 26-27th for our students and staff.  

· With our high school, we are trying to improve our dropout rate.  Thus far, we have had 7 students who have dropped back in to receive their high school diploma and we are very happy to give them that opportunity!  

· I also received an email response from Mr. Michael Williams from Halifax Community College and I believe he serves on their Board.  I finally received a response from my July letter that was written to Dr. Elam requesting to meet initially.  Mr. Williams is requesting an initial meeting just with me to meet with him and I have responded with dates of availability; therefore, I am waiting his reply.

· I wish to end by saying “Happy Thanksgiving” to all!  We certainly wish everyone love, joy, peace, rest, and certainly good health during this season of thanks.  I do plan to put a letter on our website just to let our students, parents, and staff knows that we certainly have a lot to be grateful for and we are certainly grateful for them.

· Thank you Board Members again.  I can’t close without saying thank you for your support.  It means a whole lot as we continue to do this work.  It is not easy, but I have to say that I have a staff that I would put up against anyone when it comes time to talking about resiliency, not giving up, and bouncing back, because I have an awesome staff!  So thank you all for your support and commitment to children.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Chamblee that once she has that meeting with Dr. Elam could you find out from him if he was corresponding on behalf of the College Board.

Dr. Chamblee stopped Mr. Burnette and said that if she said Dr. Elam she was in error, because the meeting is with Mr. Michael Williams.  Dr. Elam did not respond to her, the response came from Mr. Williams from the letter that we sent.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Chamblee that while she was speaking with Mr. Williams did he correspond to you on behalf of the Halifax Community College Board.
Dr. Chamblee responded to Mr. Burnette that she was not sure that Mr. Williams said he was doing it on behalf of the College Board.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Chamblee if she could find out and report back to the Board.  He then addressed the public and he informed them that what we are referring to is a letter that was sent from the Northampton County Board of Education to the Halifax Community back in July asking for representation on the Halifax Community Board of Directors and from that date to this one there is no answer or no response to that letter.  I find that to be an insult to this Board, because we have entrusted our scholars, they are on that campus, and now we are asking for representation and a response to our letter and we have received nothing over this period of time.  So Dr. Chamblee if you would advise those folks, Mr. Williams, that is unacceptable.

Dr. M. Edwards asked Dr. Chamblee if she has heard from Roanoke-Chowan Community College.
Dr. Chamblee responded to Dr. M. Edwards stating that she actually talked to her the day we had a visit.  She is new and she was just getting in, but I did have a conversation with her.

Dr. M. Edwards asked Dr. Chamblee if she is thinking about putting a person on the Board.

Dr. Chamblee explained to the public that what Dr. M. Edwards is referring to is that Roanoke-Chowan Community College was sent the same letter with a similar request.  She stated that she did speak to the Community College President in person regarding that request.  We plan to get back together to get a final response to that.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Chamblee if the Halifax County School System is represented on the Halifax Community College Board that you are aware of.
Dr. Chamblee responded that she is not sure and she can’t say who all of their members are on that Board.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Kelvin Edwards if he could find out if Halifax County Schools or Roanoke Rapids Graded Schools are represented on that Board.

Dr. Kelvin Edwards responded, yes Sir I will.

Ms. Dunn informed Mr. Burnette that Roanoke Rapids Graded Schools does not have any Early College students on the community college campus.  Their Early College is on their own campus.  I thought I would let you know that.

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. K. Edwards if he would just check on Halifax County Schools.

Attoney Rod Malone informed the Board that according to the Halifax Community College’s website they have four Boards of Education appointees, but it does not say which Boards.

Mr. Burnette thanked Attorney Malone for that information.

Ms. Dunn stated that as a result, we don’t get to hear anything other than from our people about what is happening on that campus unless it is an administrator is that correct?

Dr. Chamblee informed Ms. Dunn that her communication is with Ms. Edmonds the Principal and that is pretty much it.

Chair Taylor thanked Dr. Chamblee for her updates.  She informed the Board Members that for the Board Responsibilities and Scope of Work for this evening she is not going to go around the room instead she would ask if any Board Member has anything to say.

Board Responsibilities and Scope of Work

Mr. Burnette stated that he would like to thank this Board, because I am so optimistic about what the future holds for our young children, our scholars, our teachers, custodians, bus drivers, and all of the volunteers that make up Northampton County Schools.  I m just so proud to be a part of this and to let our citizens know that we are doing everything in our power to bring about the much needed change in our district, to uplift everyone in our district, and to help move Northampton County forward.  Thank you.

Chair Taylor stated that she would like to add as Dr. Chamblee stated earlier that we had a visit from DPI of which me and Dr. Marjorie Edwards had the opportunity to attend.  They came to see what we are doing in Northampton and Dr. Chamblee, Dr. Kelvin Edwards, and Ms. Geneva Faulkner all presented and they all did an awesome job!  They let DPI know everything that we are doing including the meals; they wanted to know about our Assistant Teachers to Teacher Program, and they were very impressed.  They asked us to make sure that we write down how we are improving, how we got to the point where we are at from the beginning to the end, and track the data.  Once we track that data they said they would be willing to help us sustain these programs and provide us with funds.  That is what we want and we want to put this information out there.  They were very impressed with everything we had to offer and they asked us what our needs were.  We explained about broadband and Mr. Tyler told them about the desert spots in our district and they are willing to help with that.  They just wanted to know where we were and it is just amazing to see where we were and the things that we were doing.  They highlighted the new Teacher of the Year, the Beginning Teacher of the Year, and they highlighted one of the people who is taking the 2 for 2 programs who was a teacher assistant and is now a teacher.  Therefore, we just let them know everything that is going on in our district and they praised us.  The session is on Facebook if you would like to see it.  But, we are doing an awesome job, our staff is out there, they are motivated, and it shows.  They also highlighted one of the teachers at Willis Hare and it was something she had written in one of her classes and they actually showed it in different schools with their students.  I just think it is awesome that our staff is being recognized as being pioneers in the school districts.

Chair Taylor further stated that we have been doing a lot of professional development ourselves as Board Members.  It is difficult sometimes so we know what the students are going through as we log in to one class and log out of a class and go into another.  So we feel your pain, but just hang in there like we did.  We are going to continue to do what we have to do to make our district a stronger district to help our students and staff.

Ms. Scott stated that Henry Ford made a statement, “When everything seems to be going against you, remember that the airplane takes off against the wind, not with it”.  It has been so amazing to see how Dr. Chamblee and her staff has continued to move the district forward against all of the odds and amidst of the “pandemic” with the unseen circumstances and situations.  I am thankful to be sitting here in a seat with the people around me to work with such a prestigious group of individuals, Dr. Chamblee, and her staff.  We do look forward to continuing to reconnect with the community and to realign with the vision that Dr. Chamblee has as the visionary of this school district to restore our schools and our children back to where they need to be, because our mission is “Changing the Lives of Children”.  As Dr. Chamblee said, we are not only going to change the lives of children, but change the lives of families in providing these opportunities.  I believe in remaining reachable so that I can be teachable, so yes we are in the classes to learn and to better serve out students; therefore, I am grateful and thankful for the opportunity. We would like to see our babies back in brick and mortar school, but we are trusting the science so we put safety first.  It is evident that in the midst of all of the unforeseen situations and circumstances with those scholars coming back from the dropout that we are doing something right.  I esteem you Dr. Chamblee and your staff and to my Board Members, I am so thankful and grateful to be here for such as time as this.

Ms. L. Edwards shared that our staff development for the Board has been mentioned on a couple of occasions and I just want the public to know that we have had an awesome first time Virtual Annual Conference.  The presenters were great, the breakout sessions were informative, and we came here as a Board, which tells us that we are united for those who could.  We realize that some people work, but we were able to come here as a Board to participate in that conference as well as the breakout sessions and they were very informative.  Thank you.

Chair Taylor stated that if no other Board Member has anything to say I would just like to say “thank you” Dr. Kelvin Edwards, Mr. Tony Burnette, and Mr. Corey Tyler for “Your Service to Our Country’.  Again, “thank you, thank you, thank you for the service you gave to our Country”.

Break:  The Board did not take a 5 minute break.
Consent Agenda

Ms. Dunn made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to approve the closed session minutes for (October 12, 2020) and the special minutes Board Retreat for (October 6, 2020); and the regular minutes for (October 12, 2020).  The consent agenda also included a Request for Fundraiser and Contracted Services as listed below.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.

Request for Fund Raisers

Gaston Elementary School – School-Wide Fundraiser – Penguin Patch Holiday Shop – November 23, 2020 – December 4, 2020

Contracted Services

Choanoke Area Development Association, Inc. – Addendum to Contract for Blended Services – Effective:  2020-2021 School Year

EDPlan 504 Contract – Comprehensive Web-Based Individualized Educational Program (IEP) Services – Effective:  November 9, 2020 – June 30, 2021

Roanoke Electric Cooperative’s 2020 Bright Ideas Education Grant Award – “Full S.T.E.A.M. Ahead with PBL” – Willis Hare Elementary School. – Dr. Chamblee stated that we want to thank Ms. Grace Smith, AIG Coordinator at Willis Hare Elementary School.  She just received this Roanoke Electric Bright Ideas Grant.  I know we have another one coming, but we didn’t receive it in time before the deadline.  That is just to let you know that she did receive this grant.   

Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to approve the Roanoke Electric Cooperative’s 2020 Bright Ideas Education Grant Award, entitled “Full S.T.E.A.M. Ahead with PBL” for Willis Hare Elementary School in the amount of $1,975.00 written by Ms. Grace Smith, AIG Coordinator.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.

Chair Taylor stated that we would also like to thank Ms. Grace Smith for her hard work and dedication in order to secure this grant!
Dr. Chamblee extended congratulations to Ms. Smith as well!
Fall 2020 Board Policy Updates – Waive 1st Reading.  Ms. Lucy Edwards informed the Board that the Policy Committee met and reviewed all of the listed policies.  There were a lot of them and we went through them all.  Ms. L. Edwards stated that she would like to thank the Policy Committee for working and helping us to get through it.  Therefore, the Policy Committee recommends waiving first reading and the approval of the policies listed below as outlined in the memo of the Special PLS Update:  Fall 2020 Legislative and Other Policy Updates.

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Dr. M. Edwards to waive first reading and the approval of the policies listed below as outlined in the memo of the Special PLS Update:  Fall 2020 Legislative and Other Policy Updates as recommended by the Policy Committee.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.

Recommended Policies for Approval:

4700 – A Directory Information Opt-Out Form

1510/4200/7270 – School Safety

1710/4020/7230 – Discrimination and Harassment Prohibited by Federal Law

1740/4010 – Student and Parent Grievance Procedure

1742/5060 – Responding to Complaints

1750/7220 – Grievance Procedure for Employees

1760/7280 – Prohibition Against Retaliation

2120 – Code of Ethics for School Board Members

2121 – Board Member Conflict of Interest

3000 – Goals and Objectives of the Educational Program

3102 – Online Instruction

3300 – School Calendar and Time for Learning

3410 – Testing and Assessment Program

3460 – Graduation Requirements

3620 – Extracurricular Activities and Student Organizations

4001 – Equal Educational Opportunities

4040/7310 – Staff-Student Relations

4400 – Attendance

4600 – Student Fees

5020 – Visitors to the Schools

5030 – Community Use of Facilities

5070/7350 – Public Records – Retention, Release, and Disposition

6305 – Safety and Student Transportation Services

7232 – Discrimination and Harassment in the Workplace

7335 – Employee Use of Social Media

7510 – Leave

Policies with Minor Changes:

1300 – Governing Principle – Parental Involvement

1310/4002 – Parental Involvement

1500 – Governing Principle – Safe, Orderly, and Inviting Environment

1600 – Governing Principle – Professional Development

1700 – Governing Principle – Removal of Barriers

1725/4035/7236 – Title IX Sexual Harassment – Prohibited Conduct and Reporting Process

1726/4036/7237 – Title IX Sexual Harassment Grievance Process

2500.OPTA – Hearings Before the Board

2500.OPTB – Hearings Before the Board

4023 – Education for Pregnant and Parenting Students

4202/5029/7272 – Service Animals in Schools

4328 – Gang-related Activity

4333 – Weapons, Bomb Threats, Terrorist Threats, and Clear Threats to Safety

4335 – Criminal Behavior

4345 – Student Discipline Records

4353 – Long-Term Suspension, 365-Day Suspension, Expulsion

7130 – Licensure

7503 – Teleworking

7820 – Personnel Files

8510 – School Finance Officer

Personnel.  Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Dunn to approve the following personnel report as presented.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

Certified Elections:

Shelley Alexis Caesar, Math Teacher, Northampton County High School, 10/26/20

Dock Silver, Band Director, Northampton County High School/Gaston Middle School, 12/7/20

Classified Elections:

Shelia Long, Bus Driver, Northampton County High School, 10/19/20

Resignations/Retirements:

Dorothy Whitaker, Exceptional Children Teacher Assistant (Retirement), Conway Middle School, 12/31/20

Tammy Branch, Exceptional Children Teacher, Northampton County High School, 9/30/20

Terry Lassiter, Bus Driver, Northampton County High School, 10/19/20

Administrative Transfer:

Michael Chris Butler to Assistant Principal (50%) to Willis Hare Elementary School

Air Quality Study of Creeksville Site.  Mr. Burnette made a motion, Seconded by 

Dr. M. Edwards to approve an Air Quality Study in the amount of $6,200.00 and move forward on the Creeksville Site.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

Board Information.

Chair Taylor announced the following upcoming events and activities of the Board:

· Next Regular Board Meeting – December 14, 2020 – Board Room – 5:30 p.m. (Closed Session) – Open Session beginning at approximately 6:30 p.m.

Ms. L. Edwards stated that it is her understanding that Dr. Chamblee would like to hold the Board Meeting on December 14, 2020 early again this year.

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board that she would like the approval from the Board to hold the Joint Meeting with the County Commissioners on December 14th with the luncheon beginning at 12:00 noon and the Board Meeting to be held thereafter at 2:00 p.m.  This event will be held at the Wellness Center and we will look into being put on their calendar.

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to approve the change in time of the December 14th Board Meeting along with the Joint Luncheon with the County Commissioners at the Wellness Center and the Board Meeting following right after at approximately 2:00 p.m.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.

Ms. Dunn stated that she has a question before we close.  She asked Dr. Chamblee that since Wednesday, November 15th is going to be an Early Release Day are lunches going to be sent out that day?

Dr. Chamblee responded to Ms. Dunn yes they will.   

Adjournment.  Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to adjourn the Board Meeting.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

___________________________________

Dr. Pamela Chamblee, Superintendent 
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